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December 8, 2014 

Governor Mark Dayton 
130 State Capitol 
75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1606 

Senator Sandra Pappas, Chair 
Senate State & Local Government Committee 
120 State Capitol 
75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1606 

Representative Joe Hoppe, Chair 
House Commerce & Regulator Reform Committee 
343 State Office Building 
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1206 

Mr. Greg Hubinger, Director 
Legislative Coordinating Commission 
72 State Office Building 
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1206 

Senator Tom Saxhaug, Chair 

Suite 300 South 
1711 West County Rd B 

Roseville, MN 55113 
651-539-1900 

Senate State Departments & Veterans Division 
328 State Capitol 
75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1606 

Ms. Michele Timmons, Revisor 
Office of the Revisor of Statutes 
700 State Office Building 
100 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155-1206 

RE: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules as Required by Minnesota Statutes, 
Section 14.05, Subdivision 5 

Dear Governor Dayton, Senators, Representative, Revisor Timmons, and Mr. Hubinger: 

Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subdivision 5, directs agencies to report to you by December 1 of each year 
whether any of its rules are obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules. 

The Gambling Control Board concluded a rulemaking process in June 2014. During the process the rules were 
reviewed for obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative rules. Since that time, one obsolete reference has been found. 
That reference is in Minn. Rules, Part 7861.0230, Subp. 9, item A, subitem (1). The reference should be to item 
D rather than F. This will be corrected in a future rulemaking process; no other obsolete, unnecessary, or 
duplicative rules have been found. 

Please let me know if you have questions. 

Sincerely, 

e~~lU-0 
Executive Assistant 
651-539-1951 

An equal opportunity employer 
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